JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

March 4, 2008
A meeting of the Jamestown Town Council to discuss the FY2008-2009 Budget was called to order at the Jamestown Town Hall, Council Chambers, 93 Narragansett Avenue at 6:03 pm by Council President Julio DiGiando.  The following members were present:

Michael G. White, Vice President

Barbara Szepatowski
Late Arrival:
Robert W. Sutton, Jr. at 6:06 pm

Absent:
William A. Kelly
Also present were:
Bruce Keiser, Town Administrator

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Thomas Tighe, Police Chief

James Bryer, Fire Chief

Steve Goslee, Director of Public Works

Michael Gray, Town Engineer

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk

Ken Gray, Tax Assessor

Lisa Bryer, Town Planner 

Judith Bell, Librarian



Katherine Kaiser, School Committee
Council President DiGiando introduced Bruce Keiser, Town Administrator and asked him to address the proposed budget recommendations.  The Town Administrator reviewed the FY2008-2009 annual town budget with the Council using a PowerPoint presentation.  

The Town Administrator broke down the FY2008-2009 proposed budget as follows:


Proposed Municipal Budget = $8,484,812.00 an increase of 3.97%


Proposed School Budget = $12,283,407.00 an increase of 4.26%



Total = $20,768,219.00 an increase of 4.65% over FY2007-2008

The Town Administrator outlined the new or enhanced projects that will begin in 2008-2009:

· Road paving
· Parks & Recreation maintenance shed

· Community Center restroom renovations

· Transfer Station entrance improvements

· Eldred Avenue soccer field modification

Councilor Sutton stated that the Park’s & Recreation maintenance shed doesn’t belong at Fort Getty and suggested that a bay be given to the Recreation Department at the new Highway Barn site at Taylor Point.
Mr. Goslee, Public Works Director, stated that the Recreation and Fire Departments were cut out of the plans for the new building and that the new design for the building would not support additional storage.

The Council discussed issues concerning the school.  Council President DiGiando suggested that further discussion be address at the budget meeting with the School Committee.
Councilor Sutton requested that the next budget meeting be changed from March 18th to the 19th. 
A motion was made by Councilor White and seconded by Councilor Szepatowski to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm.  So unanimously voted.
Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk
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